DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
OFFICE OF WATER RESOURCES MANAGEMENT COORDINATION

REVISION TO THE TRI-COUNTY WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT
PLAN

TAKENOTICE thaton 1)t 9 € 7016 , pursuant to the provisions of the
Water Quality Planning Act N JSA.5 8: 11A 1 et seq., and the Statewide Water
Quality Management Planning rules, N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5, a revision (Program
Interest No.: 435433; Activity No.: REV160003) to the Tri-County Water Quality
Management Plan (WQMP) was adopted by the Department. This revision
modifies the Gloucester County Utilities Authority (GCUA) Wastewater
Management Plan (WMP). The revision addresses the following existing
development located in West Deptford Township: a restaurant, an age-restricted
apartment development, an age-restricted condominium development, a
retail/professional building, an office building, two age-restricted single family
home developments, a golf course maintenance building, an indoor tennis center, a
stadium sports complex and a community center. These developments are currently
connected to the GCUA sewage treatment plant (NJ0024686) located in West
Deptford Township but were inadvertently omitted from the sewer service area
when the GCUA WMP was adopted on December 10, 2008. The above listed
developments received local approvals from the West Deptford Township Planning
Board from 2000 through 2004; sewer extension approvals from GCUA from 2000
through 2007, and Treatment Works Approvals (TWA’s) from the Department
from 2000 through 2008. No new construction or flows are proposed beyond that
which was previously approved for sewer service in the above referenced
approvals. A list of the lots and blocks covered by this revision is as follows:
Block 323/Lots 3.03, 3.31; Block 328/Lots 3.11, 3.12, 7 (portion), 7.02 (portion),
7.05 (portion), 7.07 (portion); Blocks 328.03-328.09 (all lots); Block 328.11/Lot 1
(portion). This revision is being adopted in accordance with N.J.A.C.7:15-3.5(b)1,
which allows revisions in order to correct, clarify, or update erroneous, unclear, or
outdated statements in an areawide WQMP.
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Colleen Kokas, Director
Office of WRM Coordination
Department of Environmental Protection
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